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Hong Kong Exchanges and Clearing Limited and The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong 
Limited take no responsibility for the contents of this announcement, make no 
representation as to its accuracy or completeness and expressly disclaim any liability 
whatsoever for any loss howsoever arising from or in reliance upon the whole or any 
part of the contents of this announcement.

This announcement is for information purposes only and does not constitute, nor is it 
intended to incite, an invitation or offer to acquire, purchase or subscribe for securities.
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Partial repurchase and cancellation of US$175,000,000  
5.75 per cent. Guaranteed Bonds due 2025

(Stock Code: 5107)

Reference is made to the announcement dated 30 May 2018 in relation to the issue of 
US$175,000,000 in principal amount of 5.75% Guaranteed Bonds due 2025 (the 
“Bonds”) by FPC Capital Limited (the “Issuer”) and irrevocably and unconditionally 
guaranteed by First Pacific Company Limited (the “Company”) and the listing of the 
Bonds on The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited. As at 22 September 2020 there 
were US$159,900,000 in aggregate principal amount of Bonds outstanding.

The Company and the Issuer hereby announce that on 23 September 2020, the Company 
completed the repurchase of US$28,800,000 in aggregate principal amount of Bonds (the 
“Repurchased Bonds”), representing approximately 16.5% of the aggregate principal 
amount of Bonds originally issued. Including other Bonds previously repurchased, a 
total of approximately 25.1% of the aggregate principal amount of Bonds originally 
issued have been repurchased.

The Repurchased Bonds are expected to be cancelled as soon as practicable. After 
cancellation of the Repurchased Bonds, US$131,100,000 in aggregate principal amount 
of Bonds will remain outstanding.
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Pursuant to Rule 37.48(a) of the Rules Governing the Listing of Securities on The Stock 
Exchange of Hong Kong Limited, the Company and the Issuer will make further 
announcements for every subsequent 5% interval of initial aggregate principal amount of 
Bonds redeemed or cancelled in accordance with their terms and conditions.

The Company and/or the Issuer may or may not purchase further Bonds in the 
future. Holders of the Bonds (the “Bondholders”) and potential investors should 
note that any purchase of Bonds from time to time by the Company and/or the 
Issuer will be at the Company’s and/or the Issuer’s sole and absolute discretion. 
There is no assurance of the timing, amount or price of any purchase of the Bonds 
or whether the Company and/or the Issuer will make any further purchase at all. 
Bondholders and potential investors should therefore exercise caution when dealing 
in any Bonds.
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Managing Director and Chief Executive Officer
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